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Topic: Other Due date:       

 
Subject: Provider Time Capture (PTC) - Pay Rate Error in UATH  

 
Applies to (check all that apply): 

 All DHS employees  County Mental Health Directors 
 Area Agencies on Aging: Types A and B  Health Services 
 Aging and People with Disabilities   Office of Developmental 

Disabilities Services (ODDS)  Self Sufficiency Programs 
 County DD program managers 
 Support Service Brokerage Directors 

 ODDS Children’s Intensive In 
Home Services 

 ODDS Children’s Residential Services  Stabilization and Crisis Unit (SACU) 
 Child Welfare Programs  Other (please specify):       

 

Message:  
The purpose of this transmittal is to explain the steps to complete when staff receive 
the error “The requested pay rate update overlaps with an existing pay rate” in the 
UATH screen. 
 
As with all other UATH errors, it is essential that staff resolve whatever caused the 
error. The edit needed in UATH will not save unless the issue is resolved. 
 
Please see New Provider Screen for Homecare Worker Step Wage Increases and this 
FAQ for more information about the provider step increases.  
 
The UATH screen will always pull in the newest pay rate. However, if the pay rate 
change has not made it over to OR PTC DCI yet when a UATH change is needed, 
then UATH changes cannot be made and will result in an error. Step increases will 
occasionally cause the pay rate in Mainframe to update before it updates in OR PTC 
DCI. 
 

https://www.oregon.gov/odhs/transmittals/APDTransmittals/im24074.pdf
https://www.oregon.gov/odhs/providers-partners/homecare-workforce/alerts/2024-06-28-step-wage-increase-faq.pdf
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If you see the error “The requested pay rate update overlaps with an existing pay rate,” 
you MUST notify the PTC Support Team that a rate change is needed in OR PTC DCI. 
 

 
 
Please include the following information in the email (also include screenshots if 
possible): 

• Consumer name and Prime 
• Provider name and provider number 
• Pay period in question 
• What the new rate should be according to the UATH screen* 
• If known, the date of the pay rate change** 

 
*The Rate is listed after the Units/Miles, as shown in these screenshots: 
 

 
 

 
 
**If you are aware of the date of the rate change (rate changes can be viewed in the 
STPI screen), please provide this date in the email. 
 

 
 
The PTC Support Team will update the pay rate on the service account to reflect the 
begin date of the voucher period within which the rate change date falls. You will then 
be able to make edits in UATH. 
Reminder: Edits to service and funding accounts must only be completed by the PTC 
Support Team. 
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Please direct any questions about this transmittal to the PTC Support Team at 
PTC.Support@odhsoha.oregon.gov. 
 

sdf 

  

If you have any questions about this information, contact: 
Contact(s): Provider Time Capture 
Phone:       Fax:       
Email: PTC.Support@odhsoha.oregon.gov 

 

mailto:PTC.Support@odhsoha.oregon.gov
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